
 
 
 

 
 

March 24, 2023 
 
 
 
The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairwoman      Ranking Member 
Appropriations Committee    Appropriations Committee 
U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting $4,000,000 in Community Project Funding for the Compton Street Safety 
Improvement Project in fiscal year 2024.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Compton, located at 205 S. Willowbrook 
Ave, Compton, CA 90220. The funding would be used to improve accessibility and safety for two 
primary transit corridors within the City of Compton: Compton Boulevard from City limit West 
to City Limit East and Wilmington Avenue. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 
because it will improve accessibility, safety, and transit ridership along two of Compton’s largest 
corridors. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 
USC 133, which, among other things, provides flexible funding to address State and local 
transportation needs. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 

       
 
      Maxine Waters 
      Member of Congress 
 
  

RANKING MEMBER 


